
VIRAL MENINGITIS LETTER

Date

Dear Parent or Guardian,

This letter is to inform you that an individual in our childcare center/school has viral meningitis.

Common symptoms of viral meningitis are fever, severe headache, stiff neck, sensitivity to bright lights, drowsiness or confusion, and nausea and vomiting. In babies, the symptoms are difficult to identify but may include fever, fretfulness or irritability, difficulty in awakening, and unwillingness to eat. These symptoms usually last seven to ten days. People with viral meningitis are often hospitalized for supportive care but usually recover without long-term effects.
It is important to seek medical attention immediately if you or your child has any of the previously mentioned symptoms. Bacterial meningitis, which presents with the same symptoms, can be life threatening and is only distinguished from viral meningitis in a medical setting, usually a hospital. 
There is no specific treatment for viral meningitis. Bed rest, plenty of fluids, and fever reducers, such as acetaminophen, are often recommended. Aspirin should not be given to children due to the risk of Reye’s syndrome or other complications.

Many different viruses can cause meningitis, and they are contagious. About 90% of cases of viral meningitis are caused by enteroviruses, which commonly circulate during the summer and early fall, and many people are exposed to them. However, most infected persons either have no symptoms or develop only a cold or rash with low-grade fever. Only a small proportion of infected persons actually develop meningitis. Therefore, if you are around someone who has viral meningitis, you have a moderate chance of becoming infected but a very small chance of developing meningitis.

Proper handwashing and thorough cleaning of surfaces are the best ways to prevent the spread of viral meningitis.

If you have further questions, consult with your healthcare provider or contact the Spokane Regional Health District’s Disease Prevention and Response division at (509) 324.1442.

Sincerely, 

07/2018

